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September 7, 2016


The Honorable Joe McDermott 
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

[bookmark: _GoBack]The current King County Code only allows students who are enrolled full-time in school to serve as administrative or volunteer interns. This rule prevents part-time students from serving as interns. This rule prevents segments of the student population at community colleges and other educational institutions from participating in King County internship programs. Allowing part-time students to serve as interns should increase the racial and economic diversity of the pool of potential interns. Increasing the pool of potential interns can lead to an increase in the quality of King County internship programs.   

Increasing the racial and economic diversity of the pool of potential King County interns is in alignment with the County’s Equity and Social Justice Initiative and the guiding principles of the County’s Strategic Plan.

The current King County Code does not allow students to serve as interns beyond graduation from school. In the Department of Public Defense, it is not uncommon to use what are called Rule 9 interns. A Rule 9 intern is a law student, or legal postgraduate, who is allowed to work on legal matters under close supervision. For a limited time after graduation and prior to passing the Washington State Bar exam, the graduate can continue to act as a Rule 9 intern.  The Department of Public Defense would benefit from being able to employ Rule 9 interns beyond graduation.  

Allowing legal interns to continue as interns beyond graduation from law school will improve their legal skills. If the legal intern passes the bar and is ultimately hired as a King County public defender, the improved skills will advance the quality of the legal representation provided by King County to the racially and economically diverse clientele of the Department of Public Defense. This improvement in client services is in alignment with the County’s Equity and Social Justice Initiative and the guiding principles of the County’s Strategic Plan.
There is no incremental cost to King County associated with the proposed legislation. 

Thank you for your consideration of this important legislation.  If you have any questions, please contact Richard Hayes, Senior Human Resources Policy Analyst, at 206-477-3242. 

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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